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Wednesday 17th June 2020

Dear 





Reception Classes

I just wanted to say hello before you come back to school on Monday.

If you have decided not to come back at this time we understand your parent’s reasons for not doing so and there are lots of families who have chosen to do this.

If you are not coming back at the moment we will continue to keep in touch with you. Please go on ‘Tapestry’ every day so that you can keep in touch.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Keep a look out for a video from your teacher on ‘Tapestry’ this week!

Mrs Phillips, Mrs Cartwright, Mrs Baldwin and Mrs Fox are really excited about you coming back to school next week. Miss Best is also part of the Reception team. They have all been busy getting everything ready for you.

When you come some things will be the same (I’m still here!) and some things have changed (the classrooms look a bit different) to keep you safe and healthy. Your class teacher will be the same too.

I am sure that you have been very busy and stayed safe at home. We are all looking forward to finding out what you have enjoyed doing and hearing about any special times you have had!

It might feel a bit strange at first and that is natural. When you come back to school you will be spending lots of time playing with your friends and enjoying being back in school.

There is no right or wrong way to feel about all this. It’s a completely new for everyone. If you do have worries that you would like to share please let us know at school and also talk to your family to see if they can help you as well.

Take care,




 


Dear Parents / Carers

I have previously sent a letter to parents with all the important details about school return on.  These are the main points for the Reception class:

· School will reopen to Reception children on Monday 22nd June
· Please come to school and only use the gate on Green Street at 9.15am
· Home time will be 2.45pm and you will leave by the same gate on Green Street
· There will be 2 Reception classes – Mrs Cartwright / Mrs Fox and Mrs Phillips / Mrs Baldwin
· If another class is needed this will be taught by Miss Best and another Teaching Assistant
· Each teaching group of up to 15 will also be split into 2 or 3 ‘social bubbles’ and at playtimes and lunchtimes the children will be encouraged to play with the other children from this group – using their own resources
· The classrooms will look a bit different. There are carefully chosen resources for the children to use and the children will be learning outside as much as possible
· The large Reception classroom will be shared between the 2 classes. The room has been split in half and the children will have 2 separate play areas
· The children will have their school dinner in the classroom and there will be hot ‘grab bags’ for children who have a school dinner – if the weather is suitable the children will be able to have a picnic outside
· Please provide a labelled water bottle. Water bottles must only contain water and can be refilled during the day. They must be taken home every day. Snack will still be provided to the children
· The children can wear sports kit and training shoes – no sandals please. If your child has a bag of spare clothing this can stay in school for now. A waterproof coat is needed 
· A hat / sunscreen is needed if the sun is shining! All day sunscreen must be applied before school – staff won’t be able to do this
· There is no need to wear school uniform but the children can wear a school sweatshirt or polo shirt (if it still fits!) if they want to
· Please label all items of clothing
· Please don’t bring any bags other than a lunch box if you need one
· No other equipment or toys (not even mice!) should be brought to school
· Reading books will be not sent home
· Please hand over any inhalers / medicines to the staff on the gate on Monday morning

If you need any more information please contact school by Friday 19th June by phone or email.

I have really missed all of the children and, if our experience with the Year 6 and Year 1 children this week is anything to go by, the children will quickly settle into their new routines.

If you change your mind about your child not attending then the next possible start date will be Monday 29th June.

Yours sincerely,

D.Marshall
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